
SUN CITY WEST GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 
THE LECTURE HALL R.H. JOHNSON 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2016 

 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Dick LeMoine at 6:30 PM.  President 
LeMoine introduced the members of the board. 
 
President LeMoine determined that with 85 members registered at the door that the 
quorum requirement was met.  All Board members were present. 
 
TREASUREȭS REPORT The Treasureȭs report was given by Lyle Bakken (please 
see attachment).  A motion to approve the Treasureȭs report was made by Richard 
Moschel and seconded by Craig Hone, and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Approval of the Minutes of the February 1, 2016, Board meeting are posted, and 
approval of those minutes were deferred to the March Board meeting. 
 
BILLBOARDS, BANNERS & TEAM SPONSORS ɀ RON EPPLEY 
Five billboard spaces are available for renewal.  Arrowhead Lexus did not renew, 
but Arrowhead Cadillac appears to be positioned to take that space.  
We had 24 Banners last year, and it was decided to increase that number by 10.  At 
this time, there are five new banners and 5 to go. 
In terms of team sponsorships, we have 13 Sun City sponsors and 25 Sun City West 
sponsors, which reflects the 1/3 ɀ 2/3 make up of the communities participation.  
There is presently one unused sponsor (Sun City Tire) from Sun City. 
 
χπȭÓ ,%!'5% ɀ RON EPPLEY 
There are presently 4 teams from Sun City and 4 teams from Sun City West, and 
things are going quite well. 
 
UNIFORMS ɀ JOHN MC FARLAND 
Uniforms are all up to date.  Some belts were recently purchased, and  we are still in 
the process of purchasing some XXX  shirts for our larger players.  John answered 
some questions regarding the purchase of the new camouflage shirts.  The design 
came from the recently completed Little League World Series. 
 
COED ɀ JOHN MC FARLAND 
The COED League has 8 teams and is getting closer to its goal of having 5 women on 
each team. 
 
FIELD MAINTENANCE ɀ KEN SKINNER 
A computer has been purchased for the clubhouse to assist in online signups. 



Ken also recognized his crew and others who all work hard to keep everything 
running well.  Ken cautioned users of the field and clubhouse to make sure things 
were closed up after utilization. 
 
 
EVENTS - KEN SKINNER 
Ken listed the upcoming events: 
March 5 American League One Pitch Tournament ɀ Dave Toepel 
March 13 American League States Tournament ɀ Mike Milts 
March 20 National/Central League States Tournament ɀ Bob & Kay Williams 
March 24 Hall of Fame Banquet ɀ Palm Ridge ɀ Carol Bowden/Bob Luther 
March 26 Palm Desert ɀ Bob Luther 
 
Ken also commented on the success of the 10th Annual Cardiac Kids Tournament 
held February 6, 2016.  Through various fundraising aspects of the day, we were 
successful at raising $4,000 for Cardiac Research. 
 
AMERICAN LEAGUE ɀ BOB PECK 
Bob commented that the American League committee has been expanded to seven 
members.  Bob said that the transition of players between the Central League and 
the American League has gone very well.  The American League will be having a 
meeting at the field yet this spring for all players to be updated and to have a chance 
to comment. 
  
CENTRAL LEAGUE ɀ TED DECAMPO 
The Central League is in its second year and has 154 players and 14 teams.  All 
players are assigned.  Ted indicated that things are going well in large part to the 
super group of managers. 
 
NATIONAL LEAGUE ɀ BILL GOLDSPINK 
Bill commented that things are going well and that the National League has changed 
and modified some of their rules, which were approved by the Sun City West Board 
at the February 1, 2016, Board meeting.  The National League is going to survey 
their members in addition to holding their ȰDay At the Fieldȱ to enhance 
communications. 
 
7/-%.ȭ3 ,%!'5% ɀ CAROL BOWDEN 
Carol commented that the Hot Flashes had played in early December and were going 
to play again this coming Saturday. 
 
Carol also took the opportunity to tell us about Happy Camp, which is an activity 
sponsored by the Recreation Center and provides the grandchildren of our residents 
the opportunity to hit a ball, run the bases and thoroughly enjoy themselves.  This 
will happen this year on March 14,21,28. 
 
SOFTBALL FIELD IMPROVEMENTS ɀ ROGER PRIBNOW 



Roger discussed the improvements of the dugouts, which were widened by two and 
a half feet.  Roger explained that the board had approved coverings for the 
uncovered portion of the dugouts.  The major ongoing improvements are still in the 
hands of the Recreational Center, and Larry Griffin has suggested that he will have 
drawings available next week and that the various inspectors required will also be 
visiting the site to determine what is needed.  Roger said that he would utilize 
Ȱ"ÁÔÔÅÒÕÐȟȱ our club newspaper, to keep members informed. 
 
President LeMoine cautioned the members that we have significant costs associated 
with maintaining our field as we move forward and that we have a need to watch 
our spending. 
 
GREEN TEAM ɀ MIKE MILTS 
Mike explained his job of assimilating new players into the Leagues with the best 
experience for them.  Since January, 46 players have gone through the Green Team 
ÁÎÄ σρ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÐÌÁÃÅÄȢ  -ÉËÅ ÅØÐÒÅÓÓÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÅÎÔÉÍÅÎÔ ÔÈÁÔȟ ȰÔÈÅ ÆÉÅÌd is a place to 
ÂÅ Á ËÉÄ ÁÇÁÉÎȢȱ  -ÉËÅ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÇÇÅÓÔ ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÎ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ υȭÓ ÁÎÄ φȭÓȢ  
+ÅÎ 3ËÉÎÎÅÒ ÉÎÊÅÃÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÃÒÏ×Äȟ Ȱ'ÏÏÄ *ÏÂ, Mike,ȱ ÔÏ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÔÈÅ ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ 
applauded. 
 
TIN CUP TOURNAMENT ɀ PRESIDENT DICK LEMOINE 
President LeMoine spoke to the membership extensively about the Tin Cup, both as 
an important fundraiser but also as a way to thank our sponsors.  Dennis Lunde of 
Peoria Volkswagen has donated a $22,000 car to be raffled off, and to date we have 
sold approximately $5,000 worth of tickets.  The Tin Cup is still a ways off and the 
members were encouraged to support this raffle.  Dick also commented on the 
thousands of dollars of prizes that were contributed by our sponsors.  Dick also 
referred us to the eloquent article penned by Hugh Kelly in the Sub City News about 
the history of the Tin Cup. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 
A question came from the crowd as to the status of the batting cage effort initiated 
last year.  President LeMoine indicated that because of elevated costs associated 
with permitting ,  the batting cage initiative has died. 
 
 A member asked where the new players are coming from and where they are going.  
Mike Milts suggested that at least for right now, most new players were coming 
from Sun City and that they were being dispersed in all leagues. 
 
Craig Hone asked the board what was being done with the proposed bylaws changes 
and suggested that there needed to be some closure since the membership had 
voted overwhelmingly in favor of them.  President LeMoine said that, in a meeting 
with the Recreation Center, the Club was discouraged from electing committee 
members. Dick also suggested that the Board has worked hard to rally trust and to 
make sure everyone was listened to, and he felt that things were going about as well 



as they could go.  Craig did not disagree but told the membership that they always 
possessed the power to revisit the issue if things changed.  Craig recommended a 
motion to rescind the bylaw motion.  A motion to rescind was made by Bob Peck, 
and seconded by Joe Muldoon, and passed unanimously. 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS ɀ NONE 
 
The Meeting was adjourned by President Dick LeMoine at 8:18 PM 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Lloyd Styrwoll 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 


